From:

Anderson, Susan (POL) <susan.anderson@state.ma.us>

Sent:

Thursday, February 16, 2017 7:27 PM

To:

ikreidler

Subject:

Re: Public Records Request

Jim,

I will look into this as I don't like the MSP being used to advance personal agendas, don't like being used. I will share whatever I find out.

Sue

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 16, 2017, at 6:42 PM, Jim Kreidler < jkreidler@townsend.ma.us > wrote:

Just so you can see what I'm talking about, I emailed you a series of things at about 4:00pm then this request below came in a short hour later.

The guy asking for the emails I sent to you, Joe Shank, was the one leading the charge at Tuesday's Selectmen's meeting. He can be seen and heard on the video clips (which I will forward tomorrow) talking to your trooper. He appeared to know your guys were coming in and our guys were not.

Just the latest of a number of things making me very uneasy.

Jim

Sent from Jim's iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Joe Shank < joe@harborautobody.com > Date: February 16, 2017 at 5:00:16 PM EST

To: Carolyn Smart < csmart@townsend.ma.us>, gnclark613@gmail.com, Jim Kreidler@townsend.ma.us>, selectmancindyking@gmail.com, swatson-morris@townsendpd.org

Subject: Public Records Request

This is a request under the Massachusetts Public Records Law (M.G.L. Chapter 66, s10)

Please provide copies of the following records:

Any emails or faxes between the Selectmen's office, the Town Administrator's office, any one of the Select persons and the Townsend Police Department, and the Massachusetts State Police from Tuesday morning (2/14/17) through Thursday evening (2/16/17) in regards to the Board of Selectmen's meeting held on 2/14/17

I recognize that you may charge reasonable costs for copies, as well as for peronnel time, needed to comply with this request. If you expect costs to exceed \$10.00 please provide a detailed fee estimate.

As you may be aware, the Public Records Law requires you to provide me with a written response within ten (10) calendar days.

Joe Shank Harbor Auto Body 978.597.2077 978/597/2177 fax joe@harborautobody.com www.harborautobody.com

From:

Anderson, Susan (POL) <susan.anderson@state.ma.us>

Sent:

Thursday, February 16, 2017 7:25 PM

To: Subject: jkreidler Re: Report

Agreed

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 16, 2017, at 6:31 PM, Jim Kreidler < jkreidler@townsend.ma.us> wrote:

Thank you. It's just very strange that a great deal of what I do out of my office appears to be known outside pretty quickly.

Sent from Jim's iPhone

On Feb 16, 2017, at 6:03 PM, Anderson, Susan (POL) < susan.anderson@state.ma.us > wrote:

I can assure i have spoken to no one regarding our conversation. I will attempt to put out feelers regarding this.

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 16, 2017, at 5:41 PM, Jim Kreidler < jkreidler@townsend.ma.us > wrote:

Thank you Major.

Interestingly, I just received a public records request for any email I sent to "the State Police between Tuesday and this evening."

I'm not sure how it is as known to make this request but this is the stuff we're dealing with.

Thanks again,

Jim

Sent from Jim's iPhone

On Feb 16, 2017, at 5:20 PM, Anderson, Susan (POL) <susan.anderson@state.ma.us> wrote:

Mr.Kreidler,

I believe I have received all emails you forwarded, Lt's response, Officers responses and the recordings. I will review all and speak with the Troopers, however I am off tomorrow and Monday is a Holiday, so I will be in touch with you on Tuesday. Thank you.

Major Susan Anderson Troop C Commander 612 Main Street Holden, MA. 01520 508-829-8305

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 16, 2017, at 3:48 PM, James Kreidler < ikreidler@townsend.ma.us> wrote:

First email with responses to questions from our Lt. who is OIC of the department for the next several weeks.

From: Mark Giancotti

[mailto:mgiancotti@townsendpd.org] **Sent:** Wednesday, February 15, 2017

3:01 PM

To: James M. Kreidler
Cc: Carolyn Smart;

gnclark613@gmail.com; Kelly Merrill; selectmancindyking@gmail.com

Subject: FW: Report

Mr. Kreidler,

My responses to each of your questions. I will submit a detail report tomorrow.

Lt.

From: James Kreidler

[mailto:jkreidler@townsend.ma.us] **Sent:** Wednesday, February 15, 2017

10:02 AM

To: Mark Giancotti

<mgiancotti@townsendpd.org>

Cc: Carolyn Smart

<csmart@townsend.ma.us>;
gnclark613@gmail.com; James M.
Kreidler <jkreidler@townsend.ma.us>;
Kelly Merrill

<kmerrill@townsend.ma.us>;
selectmancindyking@gmail.com

Subject: Report

Dear Lieutenant:

I am extremely concerned about the behavior exhibited at the Board of Selectmen's meeting last night and the lack of response from the Townsend Police Department. In that regard, I am hereby directing that you provide me a report detailing the following:

- Why were the State Police were in town last night? I am not aware of anyone here calling them.
- 2. Was it, as you said last night, in anticipation of a selectmen's meeting that might get out of hand? I did not say that as I had no way of knowing.
- When did you know they were going to be in town? I learned the State Police were in town after the BOS meeting had begun.
- 4. Why you did not share that information with the Board or me prior to the meeting? No one from the Mass State Police called me advising that they were going to be in town therefore I had no information to share.
- 5. Why when a call for service was placed by Vice Chairman Clark and me, at the Chair's direction, did Townsend personnel chose to not provide the requested assistance? Two **Townsend Officers** were dispatched and responded. Upon arrival, the Massachusetts State Troopers on scene advised they were all set.
- When the crowd in the meeting room was failing to allow the

- Board to conduct its meeting and refusing to listen to the lawful directions of the Chair, why would the Trooper in the room state that he was just there to observe? Need to ask the Trooper.
- 7. As reported by multiple citizens, why were officers Phillips and Giles standing out in the hallway outside the great hall laughing with some of the very residents who were causing the disruption instead of providing the service requested by the board 15' away inside the meeting room? Will need to speak with the individual officers.
- 8. If, as you indicated last night, you knew the meeting was likely to require police assistance why were you not in attendance? I did not say that the meeting was likely to require police assistance as I had no way to know that. I was at home with my children and I was not required nor requested to be there.
- 9. How do you propose to keep the peace at the next Board meeting? I would suggest that the meeting be moved to a larger space if a large group is expected. Also, hire several police details.

Please provide the answers to these questions on or before 3:00pm today.

Regards,

Jim

James M. Kreidler Town Administrator Town of Townsend 272 Main Street Townsend, MA 01469 (978) 597-1700 jkreidler@townsend.ma.us

If this email is received by a multimember public board, commission or committee please take care to never "respond to all" as you may inadvertantly create a violation of the open meeting law.

This message (including any attachments) contains confidential information intended for a specific individual and purpose, and is protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, you should delete this message. In Massachusetts, the term "public record" is broadly defined to include all documentary materials or data created or received by any officer or employee of any governmental unit, regardless of physical form or characteristics unless it falls under one of the statutory exemptions to the Public Records Law MGL Chapter 4, Section 7(26). Consequently, email is subject to the disclousure, retention and maintenance provisions as required by law. MGL Chapter 66

From:

Anderson, Susan (POL) <susan.anderson@state.ma.us>

Sent:

Thursday, February 16, 2017 5:21 PM

To: Subject:

jkreidler Re: Report

Mr.Kreidler,

I believe I have received all emails you forwarded, Lt's response, Officers responses and the recordings. I will review all and speak with the Troopers, however I am off tomorrow and Monday is a Holiday, so I will be in touch with you on Tuesday. Thank you.

Major Susan Anderson Troop C Commander 612 Main Street Holden, MA. 01520 508-829-8305

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 16, 2017, at 3:48 PM, James Kreidler < jkreidler@townsend.ma.us > wrote:

First email with responses to questions from our Lt. who is OIC of the department for the next several weeks.

From: Mark Giancotti [mailto:mgiancotti@townsendpd.org]

Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2017 3:01 PM

To: James M. Kreidler

Cc: Carolyn Smart; gmail.com; Kelly Merrill; selectmancindyking@gmail.com;

Subject: FW: Report

Mr. Kreidler,

My responses to each of your questions. I will submit a detail report tomorrow.

Lt.

From: James Kreidler [mailto:jkreidler@townsend.ma.us]

Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2017 10:02 AM **To:** Mark Giancotti < mgiancotti@townsendpd.org>

Cc: Carolyn Smart < csmart@townsend.ma.us >; gnclark613@gmail.com; James M. Kreidler

< ikreidler@townsend.ma.us >; Kelly Merrill < kmerrill@townsend.ma.us >;

selectmancindyking@gmail.com

Subject: Report

Dear Lieutenant:

I am extremely concerned about the behavior exhibited at the Board of Selectmen's meeting last night and the lack of response from the Townsend Police Department. In that regard, I am hereby directing that you provide me a report detailing the following:

- 1. Why were the State Police were in town last night? I am not aware of anyone here calling them.
- 2. Was it, as you said last night, in anticipation of a selectmen's meeting that might get out of hand? I did not say that as I had no way of knowing.
- 3. When did you know they were going to be in town? I learned the State Police were in town after the BOS meeting had begun.
- 4. Why you did not share that information with the Board or me prior to the meeting? No one from the Mass State Police called me advising that they were going to be in town therefore I had no information to share.
- 5. Why when a call for service was placed by Vice Chairman Clark and me, at the Chair's direction, did Townsend personnel chose to not provide the requested assistance? Two Townsend Officers were dispatched and responded. Upon arrival, the Massachusetts State Troopers on scene advised they were all set.
- 6. When the crowd in the meeting room was failing to allow the Board to conduct its meeting and refusing to listen to the lawful directions of the Chair, why would the Trooper in the room state that he was just there to observe? Need to ask the Trooper.
- 7. As reported by multiple citizens, why were officers Phillips and Giles standing out in the hallway outside the great hall laughing with some of the very residents who were causing the disruption instead of providing the service requested by the board 15' away inside the meeting room? Will need to speak with the individual officers.
- 8. If, as you indicated last night, you knew the meeting was likely to require police assistance why were you not in attendance? I did not say that the meeting was likely to require police assistance as I had no way to know that. I was at home with my children and I was not required nor requested to be there.
- 9. How do you propose to keep the peace at the next Board meeting? I would suggest that the meeting be moved to a larger space if a large group is expected. Also, hire several police details.

Please provide the answers to these questions on or before 3:00pm today.

Regards,

Jim

James M. Kreidler
Town Administrator
Town of Townsend
272 Main Street
Townsend, MA 01469
(978) 597-1700
jkreidler@townsend.ma.us

If this email is received by a multi-member public board, commission or committee please take care to never "respond to all" as you may inadvertantly create a violation of the open meeting law.

This message (including any attachments) contains confidential information intended for a specific individual and purpose, and is protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, you should delete this message. In Massachusetts, the term "public record" is broadly defined to include all documentary materials or data created or received by any officer or employee of any governmental unit, regardless of physical form or characteristics unless it falls under one of the statutory exemptions to the Public

Records Law MGL Chapter 4, Section 7(26). Consequently, email is subject to the disclousure, retention and maintenance provisions as required by law. MGL Chapter 66

From:

James Kreidler < jkreidler@townsend.ma.us>

Sent: To: Thursday, February 16, 2017 3:51 PM 'susan,anderson@massmail.state.ma.us'

Subject:

FW: recordings

Attachments:

02-14-17 18.05.28 Phone (EX 104).wav; 02-14-17 18.10.07 Phone (EX 103).wav; 02-14-17 18.10.25 Phone (EX 103).wav; 02-14-17 18.15.24 Phone (EX 103).wav; 02-14-17 18.16.03 Phone (EX 103).wav; 02-14-17 18.16.58 Phone (EX 103).wav; 02-14-17 18.18.00 Phone

(EX 103).wav

Recordings from our regional dispatch center. The calls go to them and they reach out to our local com center while we are transitioning to a decommissioning of our local com center and going regional.

From: Nathan Kenney [mailto:nkenney@nvrdd.us]

Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2017 9:04 AM

To: jkreidler@townsend.ma.us **Subject:** FW: recordings

Sir.

Please see the attached recordings, let me know if you need anything else.

Nathan

Nathan P. Kenney

Executive Director

Nashoba Valley Regional Dispatch District

From: Anthony Newell [mailto:anewell@nvrecc.us]
Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2017 11:26 AM
To: Nathan Kenney < Nkenney@nvrdd.us>

Subject: recordings

Anthony P. Newell RPL ENP

Dispatch Supervisor

Nashoba Valley Regional Emergency Communications Center

270 Barnum Rd

PO Box 2171 (Mailing address)

Devens MA 01434

Main Line: (978) 772-1900/Ext. 141

Fax Line: (978) 772-2050 Email: Anewell@nvrecc.us

Facebook page: www.facebook.com/NVRECC

Website: http://www.nvrecc.us/

This message and the documents attached to it, if any, are intended only for the use of the addressee and may contain information that is CONFIDENTIAL.

If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please delete all electronic copies of this message and its attachments, if any, and destroy any hard copies you may have created and notify me immediately.

From:

James Kreidler < jkreidler@townsend.ma.us>

Sent:

Thursday, February 16, 2017 3:50 PM

To:

'susan.anderson@massmail.state.ma.us'

Subject:

FW: Giles and Phillips

Attachments:

2-14-19-SM.WAV

Local dispatch recordings.....

From: Mark Giancotti [mailto:mgiancotti@townsendpd.org]

Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2017 2:53 PM

To: Jim Kreidler

Subject: RE: Giles and Phillips

Jim,

Telephone audio recordings attached. I will submit a request trough Nim Collins for the radio transmissions and will provide them to you when ready. Nim is the only one with access and she is not working tonight.

Lt.

From: Jim Kreidler [mailto:jkreidler@townsend.ma.us]

Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2017 2:29 PM

To: Mark Giancotti < mgiancotti@townsendpd.org >

Subject: Re: Giles and Phillips

Lt.

Please provide me copies of all radio and/or phone transmissions between our com center and any officers state or local related to this matter.

I have all recordings from Nashoba already.

Jim

Sent from Jim's iPhone

On Feb 16, 2017, at 2:02 PM, Mark Giancotti < mgiancotti@townsendpd.org > wrote:

Jim,

Responses to your questions in red.

Lt.

From: James Kreidler [mailto:jkreidler@townsend.ma.us]

Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2017 1:16 PM

To: Mark Giancotti < mgiancotti@townsendpd.org>

Cc: Carolyn Smart < csmart@townsend.ma.us >; gnclark613@gmail.com; James M. Kreidler

<jkreidler@townsend.ma.us>; Kelly Merrill <kmerrill@townsend.ma.us>;

selectmancindyking@gmail.com
Subject: FW: Giles and Phillips

Importance: High

Lt.,

After a cursory review of the submitted reports I have three initial questions.

- 1. If you were at home as you earlier indicated, why in this official report are you listed as an involved and reporting officer? The system may have defaulted me to the incident as the Patrol Supervisor. I assure you that I was not working and at home.
- 2. Who in the SP Operations center assigned the troopers and at who's request? No one at the TPD requested the State Police. I believe the request needs to be made through the Holden State Police Barracks.
- 3. Why when Townsend dispatch was informed to direct the OIC to call me was that never done? Officer Phillips stated that he never received the message from dispatch.

Please reply in writing by 12:00 pm tomorrow February 17, 2017.

Jim
James M. Kreidler
Town Administrator
Town of Townsend
272 Main Street
Townsend, MA 01469
(978) 597-1700
jkreidler@townsend.ma.us

If this email is received by a multi-member public board, commission or committee please take care to never "respond to all" as you may inadvertantly create a violation of the open meeting law.

This message (including any attachments) contains confidential information intended for a specific individual and purpose, and is protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, you should delete this message. In Massachusetts, the term "public record" is broadly defined to include all documentary materials or data created or received by any officer or employee of any governmental unit, regardless of physical form or characteristics unless it falls under one of the statutory exemptions to the Public Records Law MGL Chapter 4, Section 7(26). Consequently, email is subject to the disclousure, retention and maintenance provisions as required by law. MGL Chapter 66

From: Mark Giancotti [mailto:mgiancotti@townsendpd.org]

Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2017 12:15 PM

To: James Kreidler Cc: Mark Giancotti

Subject: RE: Giles and Phillips

Jim,

The officers reports are attached as requested.

From: James Kreidler [mailto:jkreidler@townsend.ma.us]

Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2017 11:12 AM **To:** Mark Giancotti mgiancotti@townsendpd.org

Cc: Carolyn Smart < csmart@townsend.ma.us >; gnclark613@gmail.com; James M. Kreidler

< ikreidler@townsend.ma.us >; Kelly Merrill < kmerrill@townsend.ma.us >;

selectmancindyking@gmail.com

Subject: Giles and Phillips

Dear Lieutenant:

Upon the advice and direction of counsel, please direct Officers Giles and Phillips to provide written reports explaining their actions leading up to, during and directly after last night's Board of Selectmen's meeting.

They are to be made aware that these reports are to be provided completely, accurately, and truthfully.

These reports are to be submitted to me on or before 12:00pm February 16, 2017.

James M. Kreidler Town Administrator Town of Townsend 272 Main Street Townsend, MA 01469 (978) 597-1700 jkreidler@townsend.ma.us

If this email is received by a multi-member public board, commission or committee please take care to never "respond to all" as you may inadvertantly create a violation of the open meeting law.

This message (including any attachments) contains confidential information intended for a specific individual and purpose, and is protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, you should delete this message. In Massachusetts, the term "public record" is broadly defined to include all documentary materials or data created or received by any officer or employee of any governmental unit, regardless of physical form or characteristics unless it falls under one of the statutory exemptions to the Public Records Law MGL Chapter 4, Section 7(26). Consequently, email is subject to the disclousure, retention and maintenance provisions as required by law. MGL Chapter 66

From:

James Kreidler < jkreidler@townsend.ma.us>

Sent:

Thursday, February 16, 2017 3:49 PM

To:

'susan.anderson@massmail.state.ma.us'

Subject:

FW: Giles and Phillips

Additional responses from our Lt.

From: Mark Giancotti [mailto:mgiancotti@townsendpd.org]

Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2017 2:02 PM

To: James Kreidler

Subject: RE: Giles and Phillips

Jim,

Responses to your questions in red.

Lt.

From: James Kreidler [mailto:jkreidler@townsend.ma.us]

Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2017 1:16 PM

To: Mark Giancotti < mgiancotti@townsendpd.org>

Cc: Carolyn Smart < csmart@townsend.ma.us >; gnclark613@gmail.com; James M. Kreidler

< ikreidler@townsend.ma.us>; Kelly Merrill < kmerrill@townsend.ma.us>; selectmancindyking@gmail.com

Subject: FW: Giles and Phillips

Importance: High

Lt.,

After a cursory review of the submitted reports I have three initial questions.

- 1. If you were at home as you earlier indicated, why in this official report are you listed as an involved and reporting officer? The system may have defaulted me to the incident as the Patrol Supervisor. I assure you that I was not working and at home.
- 2. Who in the SP Operations center assigned the troopers and at who's request? No one at the TPD requested the State Police. I believe the request needs to be made through the Holden State Police Barracks.
- 3. Why when Townsend dispatch was informed to direct the OIC to call me was that never done? Officer Phillips stated that he never received the message from dispatch.

Please reply in writing by 12:00 pm tomorrow February 17, 2017.

Jim
James M. Kreidler
Town Administrator
Town of Townsend
272 Main Street
Townsend, MA 01469
(978) 597-1700
jkreidler@townsend.ma.us

If this email is received by a multi-member public board, commission or committee please take care to never "respond to all" as you may inadvertantly create a violation of the open meeting law.

This message (including any attachments) contains confidential information intended for a specific individual and purpose, and is protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, you should delete this message. In Massachusetts, the term "public record" is broadly defined to include all documentary materials or data created or received by any officer or employee of any governmental unit, regardless of physical form or characteristics unless it falls under one of the statutory exemptions to the Public Records Law MGL Chapter 4, Section 7(26). Consequently, email is subject to the disclousure, retention and maintenance provisions as required by law. MGL Chapter 66

From: Mark Giancotti [mailto:mgiancotti@townsendpd.org]

Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2017 12:15 PM

To: James Kreidler Cc: Mark Giancotti

Subject: RE: Giles and Phillips

Jim,

The officers reports are attached as requested.

Lt.

From: James Kreidler [mailto:jkreidler@townsend.ma.us]

Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2017 11:12 AM **To:** Mark Giancotti < mgiancotti@townsendpd.org>

Cc: Carolyn Smart < csmart@townsend.ma.us >; gnclark613@gmail.com; James M. Kreidler

<jkreidler@townsend.ma.us>; Kelly Merrill <kmerrill@townsend.ma.us>; selectmancindyking@gmail.com

Subject: Giles and Phillips

Dear Lieutenant:

Upon the advice and direction of counsel, please direct Officers Giles and Phillips to provide written reports explaining their actions leading up to, during and directly after last night's Board of Selectmen's meeting.

They are to be made aware that these reports are to be provided completely, accurately, and truthfully.

These reports are to be submitted to me on or before 12:00pm February 16, 2017.

James M. Kreidler Town Administrator Town of Townsend 272 Main Street Townsend, MA 01469 (978) 597-1700 jkreidler@townsend.ma.us If this email is received by a multi-member public board, commission or committee please take care to never "respond to all" as you may inadvertantly create a violation of the open meeting law.

This message (including any attachments) contains confidential information intended for a specific individual and purpose, and is protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, you should delete this message. In Massachusetts, the term "public record" is broadly defined to include all documentary materials or data created or received by any officer or employee of any governmental unit, regardless of physical form or characteristics unless it falls under one of the statutory exemptions to the Public Records Law MGL Chapter 4, Section 7(26). Consequently, email is subject to the disclousure, retention and maintenance provisions as required by law. MGL Chapter 66

From:

James Kreidler < jkreidler@townsend.ma.us>

Sent: To: Thursday, February 16, 2017 3:49 PM 'susan.anderson@massmail.state.ma.us'

Subject:

FW: Giles and Phillips

Attachments:

BOS Meeting Response 2-14-17.pdf

Local Officers statements

From: Mark Giancotti [mailto:mgiancotti@townsendpd.org]

Sent: Thursday, February 16, 2017 12:15 PM

To: James Kreidler **Cc:** Mark Giancotti

Subject: RE: Giles and Phillips

Jim,

The officers reports are attached as requested.

Lt.

From: James Kreidler [mailto:jkreidler@townsend.ma.us]

Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2017 11:12 AM **To:** Mark Giancotti rmgiancotti@townsendpd.org>

Cc: Carolyn Smart < csmart@townsend.ma.us >; gnclark613@gmail.com; James M. Kreidler

<jkreidler@townsend.ma.us>; Kelly Merrill <kmerrill@townsend.ma.us>; selectmancindyking@gmail.com

Subject: Giles and Phillips

Dear Lieutenant:

Upon the advice and direction of counsel, please direct Officers Giles and Phillips to provide written reports explaining their actions leading up to, during and directly after last night's Board of Selectmen's meeting.

They are to be made aware that these reports are to be provided completely, accurately, and truthfully.

These reports are to be submitted to me on or before 12:00pm February 16, 2017.

James M. Kreidler Town Administrator Town of Townsend 272 Main Street Townsend, MA 01469 (978) 597-1700 jkreidler@townsend.ma.us

If this email is received by a multi-member public board, commission or committee please take care to never "respond to all" as you may inadvertantly create a violation of the open meeting law.

This message (including any attachments) contains confidential information intended for a specific individual and purpose, and is protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, you should delete this message. In Massachusetts, the term "public record" is broadly defined to include all documentary materials or data created or received by any officer or employee of any governmental unit, regardless of physical form or characteristics unless it falls under one of the statutory exemptions to the Public Records Law MGL Chapter 4, Section 7(26). Consequently, email is subject to the disclousure, retention and maintenance provisions as required by law. MGL Chapter 66